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Parish Council News
www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 11th February 2011. It was attended by 
Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), Mrs P Bean (Vice Chairman), D Weston, I Read, B Parkinson) and N 
Anfield.
Clerk BC Taylor (878060). 

Christmas Lights 2011
It was agreed to obtain a quote for the installation of a transformer to connect the lights to the power  
supply.

Election of Councillors 2011/2012
It was agreed to insert a notice in the Village News.

Wayleave Agreement 
NEDL have approached the Parish Council for permission to lay underground cable at the Little 
Green.  A connection is required for the new house on Church End which is next door to the new 
house on the corner of The Croft. Having examined the plan provided it was agreed that permission 
would be granted and the wayleave agreement signed.

Planning Applications
10/01425/HOUSE: Mr & Mrs E Hull: Erection of part single-storey/ part two-storey extension at Rose 
Cottage Main Street Sheriff Hutton YO60 6SS. 
Councillors supported the application in its present form.

11/00005/FUL: Mr J  Sowray: Change of  use of agricultural  land to  domestic  graveled drive with 
alteration to existing vehicular access together with erection of two-storey side extension with single-
storey hall extension at 1 Brook House Cottages Far North Ings Daskett Hill Sheriff Hutton YO60 
6PQ. 
Councillors supported the application in its present form.

Parish Website
Advertisers will be asked to bring their copy up to date for the current year.

Ruts in the verge at Daskett Hill roundabout
The handyman will be asked to level off and make good the ruts in the grass verge in North Garth 
Lane and in the Farlington road.

Potholes in North Garth Lane between Coble Lane and Ashbank Lane
The Clerk will report these to NYCC.

The Next Meeting will be held on Friday 11th March 2010 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall
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PARISH COUNCIL ELECTION 2011
Would-be members of the Parish Council are encouraged to put their name forward and to 
stand for  election in  May.  There will  be seven vacancies and at  least  8  candidates are 
needed to hold an election.

To stand for election you must be at least 18 years of age, resident in, or have worked in,  
the Parish in the last 12 months. You also need to be on the register of voters.

Nomination forms are obtainable from the Parish Clerk, BC Taylor, The Mill House, Lilling 
YO60 6RP (tel 878060). You must have a proposer and seconder, both of whom must be 
resident within the parish and on the register of voters

Health Visitor Drop in
The Health Visitor will be at The Village Hall from 9.30am -11.30am on Thursday, March 3rd during 
the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.  Anyone waiting to  
see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they 
are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Mobile Library
Farlington and Sheriff Hutton.   The mobile library dates and times are as follows from:
Tuesday  8th  and  29th March,  10:05  –  10:15am  at  Farlington,  Woodside;  10:20  –  10:30am  at 
Farlington Village Hall; 10:50 – 11:10am at Sheriff Hutton, East End; 11:15 – 11:30am at The Green; 
11:35 – 11:45am at Castle Side; 11:50 – 12:05pm at Castle View; 12:10 – 12:25pm at Warwick Close; 
1:05 – 1:15pm at Dudley Hill Farm and 1.25 – 1.35pm at Whenby, Foulrice Farm 

West Lilling and High Stittenham.   The mobile library dates and times are as follows from:
Tuesday 1st and 22nd March, 9.30 – 9.40am near the post box on Goose track Lane, West Lilling and 
3.55 – 4.05pm at High Stittenham.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall –200 Club
227 members took part in the February draw; £25 prize-winning numbers were 44, 81, 145 and 185.

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club
Annual General Meeting. The AGM will be held in the Village Hall on Tuesday March 8th at 7.30pm. 
The agenda will include - Subscription rates for 2011, election of the committee, teams and social  
tennis. This is your opportunity to have a say in the way the club is run and all members are very 
welcome. If you are interested in joining the club why not come along and find out more about the  
club.
Ladies Tennis. There will be a Ladies session on Saturday March 5th from 1.30pm. All other sessions 
continue as normal.
 
Josephine Johnson  

Thank You
Myrtle, Granville and Pauline Hull and family would like to thank everyone for their kind messages of 
sympathy, letters and cards. Also donations for St Monica’s Hospital, on the passing of George.
George had always lived in the village. Sheriff Hutton was his life.
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The Forest of Galtres Churches 
including St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest with Huby

SERVICES IN MARCH
Sheriff Hutton 4th 2.30pm Women’s World Day of Prayer - Parish Church   

6th 9.30am Holy Communion 
9th 12 noon Hunger Lunch - Methodist Church 
13th 11am Family Praise Methodist Church 
20th 9.30am Holy Communion
27th 9.30am Morning Worship 

Farlington 13th 11.15am Holy Communion 
27th 11.15am Holy Communion

Marton 6th 6pm Celtic Evening Worship
20th 6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist

Stillington 6th 10am Family Praise Methodist Church 
13th 9.30am Holy Communion
20th 9.30am Morning Worship
27th 9.30am Holy Communion

Sutton-on-the-
Forest 

6th 8am
10.45am

Holy Communion
Morning Worship

9th 10.15 Ash Wednesday - Benefice Communion & Imposition of Ash
13th 10.45am Holy Communion
20th 8am 

10.45am
Holy Communion
African Family Praise

27th 10.45am Holy Communion

EVENTS

2nd March Emmaus Group - 12 noon in Parish Church 
4th March Women’s World Day of Prayer – 2.30pm in Parish Church   
7th March Farlington Circle meets in St Leonard’s 2.30 - 4.00pm
10th March Deanery Lent Course - “A Retreat in Everyday Life” - details in Church
14th March Village Charity - 7.30 Village Hall  
15th March Annual Parish Meeting - 7.30pm Miss Ward Room by kind permission of the Methodist 

Church 
16th March NADFAS, Helmsley Heraldry Day in Parish Church 
17th March Deanery Lent Course - “A Retreat in Everyday Life” - details in Church
19th March Taste & See - 9am to 4.15pm at York St John. See notice in church porch
24th March Deanery Lent Course - “A Retreat in Everyday Life” - details in Church
27th March Summer Time – Clocks ‘SPRING’ forward
31st March Deanery Lent Course - “A Retreat in Everyday Life” - details in Church

NOTICES

Sheriff Hutton Village Charity
The next meeting of the Trustees is on Monday 14th March. Applications to the Trustees for financial  
assistance should be sent to the secretary,  John Oakley,  Old School  House, by Wednesday 9th 
March. NB Applications are welcome from individuals as well as organisations please don’t be slow in 
applying because in these difficult times the Trustees will try to be flexible as possible in their support

A Reminder 
Please join us at St Helen's for Women’s World Day of Prayer on Friday 4th March at 2.30pm 
Speaker: Canon Stella Vernon
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Pampered Chef Fundraiser
Support  Playgroup  and  Toddlers  by attending  a  Pampered  Chef  Fundraiser  on  Friday  4 th 

March 2011.  Get inspired by the live cooking show (with audience participation!),  sample home-
baking and win fantastic prizes in the raffle. Pampered Chef will donate a percentage of all sales on  
the night to Playgroup and Toddlers.
Tickets are a bargain at £2 each. This includes a glass of fizz and home-baking, plus entry into a  
prize draw. There are only 60 tickets available, so book your place now! Bring neighbours, friends 
and family for a really sociable evening!
Date: Friday 4th March 2011
Venue: Sheriff Hutton Village Hall
Time: 7.30 for a prompt 8.00 start
For tickets contact Liz Hudson

Raise Funds When You Shop And Search Online 
There are now two easy ways for you to help raise funds for Playgroup and Toddlers!
Simply sign up and use ‘easyfundraising’ when you shop online or ‘easysearch’ while you surf the 
net. It  won’t  cost you a penny more but you will  make a valuable contribution to our fundraising 
efforts.
To shop use:
http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/sheriffhuttonpresch 
To surf use:
http://sheriffhuttonpresch.easysearch.org.uk 
It’s easy to do!

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club
Our  next  meeting  is  in  the  Village  Hall  on  Wednesday,  16th  March  at  7.30pm.  We welcome Joe 
Starzewski, who will  talk on the subject of 'Good & Bad Wee Beasties'.  Joe works for DEFRA, and 
contributes to the Plant Clinic News, of the Plant & Environment Research Agency website.
Once again it is Potato Competition time. The seed potatoes & containers will be ready at the meeting, £2 
per adult and £1 for under 16yrs. Each competitor must decide on the type of compost, planting date and 
feeding. The competition is open to members and non-members, but only one entry per person is allowed.
This year, in order to keep our subs at the present level we are fun-fund-raising in the form of a 'paper  
quiz'. Each numbered sheet of 50 gardening-based questions can be purchased for £1 at the March 
meeting or from Jim Warrington, John Coombes, Jane Burnett, Pat Sanderson and members of the 
committee. The competition is open to anyone; friends & relatives, near and far. So please help us boost 
our balance! The 1st prize is a bottle of wine plus £20 in vouchers from Thompson & Morgan. The 2nd 
prize is a £10 voucher from Thompson & Morgan. (Please note their catalogue contains more than just 
seeds). All entries to be handed in by Wednesday, 20th April, at the S.H. Gardening Club meeting or to a 
committee member. 
 
Helen Loynes

Prize Bingo for Farlington Church
It’s going to be an evening to remember.   Don’t worry if you think you cannot play Bingo – of course  
you can!   And, there will be plenty of people to show you what to do if you are a Bingo novice.   So  
get along to Sheriff Hutton Village Hall on Friday, March 25th at 7.30pm for a great night out and the 
chance to win some really good prizes.   The top-quality prizes include a pair of 1 st class train tickets 
to London (and back!) with Grand Central Rail.

Ian Downing and his team have kindly offered to run what promises to be a fabulous evening so  
come  along  and  help  Farlington  Church  made  more  strides  forward  with  its  programme  of 
refurbishment. 

Remember ~ Friday, March 25th at 7.30pm in Sheriff Hutton.   We are looking forward to seeing you!
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Methodist Church - Minister. Revd, Graham Peaden. Telephone 01904 491950

Ash Wednesday
On 9th March the village churches will join in a hunger lunch of bread and cheese followed by a time 
of meditation and prayer. This is at 12 noon in the Miss Ward Room. There will be a collection for 
Christian Aid.
The Methodist Churches in the York North Circuit celebrate Mid Week Christian Festival services at  
different churches in the circuit as they occur. They will come to Sheriff Hutton for an Ash Wednesday 
Communion Service at 7.30pm.
Anyone is very welcome to come and share in either or both services.
Sunday Services in March
6th 10.30am Revd, Francis Nabieu - World Mission Service
13th 11am Family Praise 6.30pm Revd. Graham Peaden [HC]
20th 10.30am Revd. Graham Peaden [HC]
27th 10.30am Mr Keith Rattenbury

HC = Holy Communion
Mid Week Activities  
Mondays 7.30pm Guild - see separate programme.
Wednesdays 8.30am Morning Prayers

10am Drop in for Coffee
6.15pm Singing Group [2nd & 16th]

Wesley Guild Programme Every Monday 7.30pm Miss Ward Room, Methodist Church 

7th Christine & Andy Bull trustees of the charity “Africa Greater Life Mission” will speak on their recent 
visit to Bulbakulu Village in Uganda. The village is for orphans and the charity cares for their health, 
education and accommodation.
14th Guild members are invited to share in a rally with other guilds at Huntington Methodist Church at 
7.30pm
21st Bob Woolsey of our village will  speak and illustrate his experience of travelling on the Trans-
Mongolian Railway and visiting New Zealand and beyond. A travel adventure.
28th Elizabeth  Jordan  from  Thirsk  trekked  in  Nepal  to  a  Leprosy  Mission.  She  brings  both  her 
experience of trekking in the area as well as what she found at the mission.

A month of travel experiences you are very welcome to come and enjoy.

Village News - a Thank you and a Reminder. 
Hopefully, readers will have noted that the last two issues of the News have been stapled. This is because 
we are using the printers’ facility to collate, fold and staple the magazine. As a result, the services of our 
folding volunteers are no longer required, and the editors would like to say a big thank you for all their 
efforts in past years. The job of getting out the news would have been extremely onerous without their 
help.

The editors would also like to remind contributors by email that it is extremely important that copy is sent to 
villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk, and not to editors’ email addresses, even if queries or reminders have 
been  sent  by  an  individual  editor.  (It  is  not  possible  at  the  moment  to  communicate  from 
villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk). This is to ensure that all editors involved with the electronic production 
of the News have sight of the copy submitted, and to cater for any unforeseen technical difficulties or  
personal absences; if the individual is away, then copy may not get in.
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Count Your Blessings for Lent
We usually think we should give something up for Lent - usually sweets, but alcohol sometimes. Once I 
gave up coffee. It was very hard.
 This year, try counting your blessings. Food is a good place to start. Look on the labels to see where your 
food comes from around the world.  I wonder what they are having for breakfast – if they will have more 
than one meal a day.  
We probably take for granted books, crosswords and Sudoku. Yet 16% of the world’s population, and 40% 
of Egyptian women can’t read or write. School may be boring but if you are one of the 69 million primary 
school children who can’t go because they have no money, it becomes a privilege not a right. It is a real 
blessing to read, write and have access to a computer. 
And next time you turn a tap on, remember all those who have to walk to collect their water. One billion 
people do not have clean water. 22nd March is World Water Day, a good time to count our blessings in  
this department.
We were told that when mains water came to Sheriff Hutton in the 1950’s, the farmer who was then in our 
house at Westfield Farm put in three taps. One was for the house and two for the animals. We have 
different priorities today. 
So count your blessings for Lent. We have a strong community, food, water and the District Hospital down 
the road... Much to be thankful for. 
If you would like to help others less fortunate at this time, then Christina Aid is working in all these areas of 
education, food provision and health. They would welcome your support. 

Revd Sue Nightingale 
Westfield Farm

Would You Like To Explore Christianity?
On 11th September 2011, the Archbishop of York will be taking a Confirmation Service in our Deanery 
(local church area).
This is therefore a very unusual opportunity for you to be confirmed by the Archbishop himself! 
Confirmation is an occasion for you to renew the vows made on your behalf (by your parents and 
godparents) at Baptism and become a full member of the church.
There will be some preparation sessions (to be led locally by Rev Chris Ellis and Rev Sue Nightingale) 
with one group for young people (aged Y6 upward) and another group for adults. These sessions are 
times when you can gently explore the basics of the Christian Faith -  God, Jesus Christ, church and the 
Christian life.

If you have not been baptised and would like an opportunity to explore the Christian faith, you are also 
welcome to join the group, which could lead to you being baptised and confirmed if you wish. 

We  shall  be  running  groups  after  Easter.  If  you  are  interested,  please  contact  Chris  Ellis  at 
benefice.admin@googlemail.com or phone him on 01347 810251. 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club  
We are starting to think that the new season is only a few weeks away. If there is anybody (experienced or 
not) in or around the village who would like to try the game, you will be most welcome to come and see 
what we have to offer. The green will be open in late April - watch this space in the next News for the 
opening date. You can come for a roll-up or some coaching (no charge) - there will be some members 
there who will be happy to help.  Think about it!  We'll give a reminder in the next edition.
Meanwhile, we will be holding a bingo evening in the Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton at 7.30p.m. on Friday, 
March 11th.
There are good prizes and a £100 special. Everybody is welcome; hope to see you there.
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Message from The Jumblies
As our February Sale was after the closing date for items for the News the amount raised for the NSPCC 
will be reported in the April News.
Our next sale will be our Second Hand Book Sale will be on Sunday13th March to raise money for the 
Children’s Play Area.  This will start at 11 am until 3pm at The Village Hall.  Refreshments, including light  
lunches will be on sale.
In order to raise as much money as possible we urgently need donations of good condition books, 
jigsaws, CD’s and DVDs before the day of the sale so that they can be priced up. Contact Penny Bean, or 
Caroline Hunt if you need them to be collected. This is a great opportunity to sort out those sagging 
bookshelves, to benefit our local children.     Donations of prizes for the tombola and cakes for the cake 
stall will also be most welcome.
We look forward to seeing you at the sale to replenish your reading stock at bargain prices.  
Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday 16th April in aid of the Yorkshire Air Ambulance.  Donations of 
jumble,  tombola and raffle prizes and cakes for  the cake stall  and refreshments will  be very much 
appreciated.  We will be at the hall between 9 am and Noon to receive donations.  The sale will start at 
2pm 
Thank you
Penny Bean 

Friends of the Village Hall 
The Friends have now met to plan their programme of events for 2011, which are as follows:
 
Easter Coffee Morning   Saturday April 9th 
10am – 12 noon in the Village Hall
Admission £1-50 to include Coffee/Tea and a Hot Cross Bun. Children 50p to include a drink and a 
bun/biscuit. Raffle and Tombola. Easter Egg Hunt and one or two Easter themed games and a craft 
table. Friendly company and a warm welcome for all ages!

The Village Auction 2011  Saturday May 7th
This year the Auction will be held on Saturday May 7th at the Village Hall from 1.00pm until the last 
item is  sold.  Viewing  and  light  lunches  from 12  noon  to  1  pm.  Refreshments  will  be  available 
throughout the afternoon. This year the proceeds will be divided equally between the Village Hall and 
Playgroup.
As previously we will be collecting in Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday evening and Saturday 
morning.  Due  to  Health  and  Safety  regulations  we  are  unable  to  accept  upholstered  furniture 
including sofas unless they have a label showing they are not flammable. We are also cannot sell 
mattresses, dishwashers, washing machines, fridges or cookers. We ask that all items are in saleable 
condition as disposal of left over items is difficult. 
As ever we will be asking for volunteers to help with all aspects of the Auction – further details in 
future News’.
Any enquiries or early offers of help to Margaret Fisher 

Family BBQ and Disco  Saturday June 11th 
From 6pm at the Village Hall. In conjunction with Playgroup
Details to follow.

Planned events for the Autumn are: 
October 14th Quiz Night - evening
November 26th The Foresters- evening
December 10th Christmas Coffee morning

New Friends are always welcome – our next meeting is on Tuesday March 15th 
at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
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Guide Dogs for the Blind Association
The Annual  General  Meeting  of  the  Easingwold  &  District  Branch  of  the  GDBA will  be  held  at 
Greystones, The Green, Sheriff Hutton, on 8th March at 7.30pm.  
Anyone interested in volunteering to help with fundraising events in the village or around the area is  
welcome to attend the meeting.

Fieldnats 
Very many thanks go to Geoff Oxford, Chairman of the Yorkshire Mammal Group, who gave us an 
extremely interesting talk about Dormice – from a Yorkshire perspective, as well as looking into the 
results of breeding and re-introduction projects. 
Two of the most appealing qualities of Dormice that struck a particular chord, were to discover that 
Digestive Biscuits appear to be a favourite nibble and sleeping for approximately seven months of the 
year is a must. Either of these activities during the long winter evenings are certainly something to  
embrace!

Next meeting: Wednesday 2nd March. AGM and members’ night, to include raffle, wine and nibbles. 
Meet in the Village Hall, 7pm start. Anyone wishing to join the group is very welcome; please call  
Melanie for more information .

Mid Week Ramble
Wednesday 30th March, meet 9.30am at Village Hall car park. Distance about 4-5 miles - Transport,  
shared car - refreshment Pub lunch/snack - Return before 3pm - Clothing suitable for weather and 
ground conditions.

Mrs Doris Smith would sincerely like to thank Mr & Mrs B Woolsey for their help and kindness on 
the seventh of August when fire broke out in her house - also Mr & Mrs Charlton-Weedy for their 
great help - also Nick Jeffrey for coming to my rescue that day. I am now back at home after spending 
six months in Ashfield Nursing Home and I would like to thank Maggie Jeffrey and Cedric Hovington 
for their help and kindness since coming back home.

500miles on Foot Across Spain - The Way of St James.
Last Autumn I walked 500miles across Spain following the centuries old pilgrimage route to the shrine of 
St James at Santiago de Compostella. A fantastic experience in many ways. On the 18th March at 7.30pm 
I shall be giving an illustrated talk about the walk in the Village Hall. Come and hear about the countryside 
I passed through and the marvellous people I met on the way. The proceeds of the talk are to be donated 
to St Leonard’s Hospice. Cost £5, children £3. Refreshments included. Looking forward to your support. 
Alan Glover

Thank You 
The Village News is most grateful for the £50 received from Farlington to support the production costs. It is 
much appreciated.

Emmaus
On Wednesday 2nd March the Emmaus Group led by Revd. Chris Ellis will meet in the Parish Church at 
11.45.  For a “bring and share” lunch [soup & drinks provided], an opportunity for fellowship, socialising 
and a short time of meditative prayer. All welcome.
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Farlington Circle
Will meet on Monday 7th March at 2.30 - 4pm Drop in for friendship and something to think about. Tea and 
cake etc. All ages welcome.

Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Association
A record attendance of forty one members were present at our February meeting, but unfortunately our 
expected speaker, Don Sidley from the Yorkshire Rescue Hospital for Swans, was unable to come at the 
last minute, due to being taken ill with swine flu! We were most grateful to Keith Roberts who stepped in at 
a few hours notice and gave us a most interesting audio visual presentation which included ‘Pickering War 
Weekend,’ ‘The Goths in Whitby,’ ‘An Italian Christmas,’ ‘Autumn Colours at Thorpe Perrow’ and a ‘Winter 
Wonderland’ - around Sheriff Hutton. Keith’s professional photography and appropriate choice of music 
was greatly enjoyed by our members and once again our thanks to him for giving us such a wonderful 
show.
Our next meeting on Wednesday 9th March is our Annual Branch Meeting. Following the business of the 
evening we are having a ‘Bring and Share’ supper, with time for a social get-together. Please could 
members bring a small contribution to the supper?

Dog Fouling
Would the inconsiderate dog owner who walks their dog past 14 Castle View PLEASE stop their animal 
from fouling on the lawn. This is totally unacceptable and breaches the current law. We will be looking to 
catch the offending animal on camera and will have no hesitation in reporting this to the appropriate 
authorities.
Jack & Meg Ashbridge

Dates to note
April 5th 3 - 4 Singing for Fun at Greystones, The Green

9th 10 -12noon Friends of the Village Hall Easter Coffee Morning at Village Hall 
16th 2pm Jumble Sale for Yorkshire Air Ambulance in Village Hall 
19th 3 - 4 Singing for Fun at Greystones, The Green  
25th 10 -12noon Coffee Morning in aid of the church
29th Royal Wedding Party with Lunch in Parish Church -see posters

May 2nd 10 -12noon Coffee Morning in aid of the church
7th  Village Auction at Village Hall for Village Hall Friends and Playgroup

30th 10 -12noon Coffee Morning in aid of the church
June 11th  BBQ organised by Village Hall Friends and Playgroup

16/17th  Gardening Club over night trip to Shropshire Gardens
July 4th  Village Charity Meeting

9th  African Concert at the Vicarage, Sutton on Forest
23rd  Gardening Club trip to Tatton Park Flower Show

August 13th  Village Show
September 4th 2pm  Benefice Garden Party at Vicarage, Sutton on Forest

9-11th Parish Church Open Weekend - lots of activities planned
October 7th 7.30pm Harvest Festival & Supper in Parish Church 

14th Friends of Village Hall Quiz Night in Village Hall
November 12th 2-4pm Guide Dogs Autumn Fayre in Village Hall 

14th  Village Charity Meeting
26 Friends of the Village Hall - ‘The Foresters’ in Village Hall 

December 10th Village Hall Christmas Coffee Morning
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ALISON MASSINGHAM
flowers 

Now Open at Cavanagh House
The Square, Sheriff Hutton

 Flowers, plants and gifts for all  
occasions

~ Nationwide Delivery ~
Tel : 01347 878144

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk 

STORES and POST OFFICE
Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 

am)
Sat 8 am - 12.30pm (PO opens 9 am)
Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, 

sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and 
stationery, National & Local Newspapers

Free local delivery service available
Tel : 01347 878 331

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

‘Quality Meats
at Competitive Prices’

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222

STILLINGTON FISHERIES
for the

finest skinless haddock and cod
Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday

The Green, Stiilington, YO61 1JX
Tel : 01347 811 747

Flaxton Forge
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator

Bespoke Ironwork
made to Commission

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144
www.flaxtonforge.co.uk     

J H WRIGHT & SONS
COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley
York  YO41 1JU

Tel : 01759 371 319
York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales

Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton
www.yorkwines.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878716

Open daily except Sunday

NICOLA’S CUISINE
Outside Catering

Luxury
Ready Prepared Meals

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire
Tel : 01347 878 938

Mobile : 07860 612 622

Poppy Caterers and Marquees
Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire

Specialists in outside catering for all occasions
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628
email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk

www.poppymarquees.co.uk
www.poppycaterers.co.uk

Chrisalis Services
Secretarial : Typing : Call Handling

Event Management : Website 
Design

Design & Print : Photocopying
Tel : 0844 583 8152

e : lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk 
www.chrisalisservices.co.uk  

Anna Martinez-Armitage
Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities
Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish 
Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com 
W: www.books4spanish.com

Thornton Le Clay based driving school
1 Lessons for new and qualified drivers
2 Night time and motorway lessons

1st FOUR HOURS £60, 2 HOURS 
LESSONS £42

Find out loads more on my website 
www.timetodrive.biz 

Or contact me directly on 07708 188792

All aspects of gardening undertaken including;
Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote
Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225

www.wildlandscapesyork.com

D & K Unsworth & Sons
Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift
Road making & repairing, ditching and draining

Landscaping and site clearance
Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance

Contact Guy Unsworth
Tel : 01347 878 558

www.dkunsworthandsons.co.uk 

MALCOLM COLLINS
30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting

Fully Insured
Tel : 01347 878 275
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DENTAL SURGEONS
New Patients Welcome
Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne
Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York
Tel : 01904 623 436

Richard Fisher & Associates
DENTAL SURGEONS
Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby

Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire
Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall

York YO32  5AA
Tel : 01904 490 060

JANE HOLLOWOOD
MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST /
PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel : 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING

Tel : 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby
Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive,
Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel : 01904 654 523
Mobile : 07704 403 358

PETER TROTTER
Painter & Decorator

Joiner
97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel : 01347 811 272

Painter & Decorator
GRAHAM HILL

“25 Years Experience”
The Byre, Field House Farm

Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA
Tel : 01904 468 773

CATHY CUNNINGHAM
Painting & Decorating

also
Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced
Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

THE TREE FELLA
Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered)

Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01653 619 905
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE
MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel : 01347 878 326

Simon Wood
t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation

Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton

Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm
Tel : 01347 878 332

NEIL HUTCHINSON
Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING
PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel : 01653 648 436 or 648 441
J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate
www.j-skelton.co.uk
Tel : 01347 878 790

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.
PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer
Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel : 01347 878 512

H²O
Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd
Tel : 01347 878 684

PETER BELLWOOD
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY

REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED
Contact : 01347 878 590
Mobile : 07947 045 222

Dawsonbuild
Extensions : Conversions
Renovation : New Build

Repairs
Over 20 years Experience

Tel : 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

RICHARD TURNER
Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 

Conservatories too!
also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone 
Paving & Pattern

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY
T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton
Tel : 01347 878 481

PETER BEAN BUILDING
Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building : Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs

Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER
&

CONTRACTOR
Tel : 01347 878 354
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VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES
Sun 9.30am  Holy Communion  Parish Church – But check in Church for Details

9.30am  Zomby Woofe FC  Playing Fields
10.30am  Morning Service  Methodist Church

Mon 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall 2.00pm Ladies Tennis Tennis Club
 7.30pm Badminton Village Hall

Tue 12.30  Luncheon Club  Village Hall
Wed 8.00am  Morning Prayers  Methodist Church 7.00pm Club Night Tennis Club

9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall
10.00am  Drop in for Coffee  Methodist Church
11.00am  Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club

Thu 9.45am  Babes & Toddlers  Village Hall From 6.00pm Exercise 
Classes

Village Hall

Fri 9.30am  Playgroup  Village Hall
12 – 12.30  Playgroup Lunch Club  Village Hall 12.30 – 3pm Playgroup Village Hall

Additional Activities in March
1st Tues 3 - 4pm Singing for fun at Greystones, The Green
2nd Wed 11.45am

7.00pm
Emmaus Group led by Revd. Chris Ellis in the Parish Church 
Field Nats AGM with raffle, wine and nibbles in the Village Hall 

4th Fri 2.30pm Women’s World Day of Prayer at the Parish Church 
5th Sat 1.30pm Ladies Tennis Session at the Tennis Club
7th Mon 2.30-4pm

7.30pm
Farlington Circle meets
Guild - Bulbakulu Village in Uganda in Miss Ward Room 

8th Tues 7.30pm
7.30pm

Tennis Club AGM
AGM of Easingwold Branch of Guide Dogs for the Blind at Greystones, The Green

9th Wed 12noon
7.30pm
7.30pm

Ash Wed Hunger Lunch, prayers & meditation in Miss Ward Room 
Ash Wed Communion Service in Methodist Church 
Yorkshire Countrywomen’s Annual Branch Meeting with supper in Village Hall 

11th Fri 7.30pm
7.30pm

Parish Council meets at the Village Hall
Bowls Club Bingo evening in the Village Hall 

13th Sun 11am-3pm Second Hand Book Sale for Children’s Play Area in Village Hall 
14th Mon 7.30pm Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall 
15th Tues 3-4pm

7.30pm
7.30pm

Singing for Fun at Greystones, The Green
Annual Church Parish Meeting in Miss Ward Room
Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall 

16th Wed 7.30pm Gardening Club - ‘Good & Bad Wee Beasties’ in the Village Hall 
18th Fri 7.30pm Alan Glover ‘500miles across Spain’ for St Leonard’s Hospice in the Village Hall 
21st Mon 7.30pm Guild - Trans Mongolian Railway/New Zealand in Miss Ward Room 
25th Fri 7.30pm Prize Bingo for Farlington Church in the Village Hall  
28th Mon 7.30pm Guild - ‘Trekking in Nepal to Leprosy Mission’ in Miss Ward Room 
30th Wed 9.30am Mid Week Ramble, meet in Village Hall Car park

~ To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy 
Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News
should reach the editors by the 18th of  March for inclusion in April News. 
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